
POLICE PENSION BOARD MINUTES 

December 28, 1972 

The Police Pension Board met in the Conference Room at City Hall 
at 9:00 A.M. Thursday, December 28, 1972. City Manager Harvey Rose, 
Chairman of the Board, Finance Director William Manchester, 
Accounting Supervisor Victor Vance, Captain Carl Davis, Police 
representative, City Clerk Neva Lockhart, Secretary to the Board, 
and Pat Bittle, Personnel Assistant, were present. 

Mr. Rose called the meeting to order by announcing a meeting of 
the Board on February 7, 1973, at 9:00 A.M., at which time 
Richard Smith, Trust Officer of the First National Bank, will 
present the annual report for the Police Pension Fund. 

Detective Fred Landry requested that he be approved for retirement 
with pension effective January 7, 1973. Mr. Landry has been on sick 
leave, and the doctors have not been able to do anything about his 
blood pressure. He will be 55 years old on January 6, 1973, and he 
has completed nearly 25 years of police service. It was moved by 
Captain Carl Davis and seconded by William Manchester that Fred 
Landry be approved for pension retirement at $378.50 per month 
effective January 7, 1973, and instructed the Secretary to notify 
Richard Smith, Trust Officer at the First National Bank. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Police Patrolman Earl Williams suffered congestive heart failure 
during the month of August, 1972. His physician, Dr. Terrell C. 
Moritz, has indicated that Mr. Williams will not be able to return 
to active duty with the City Police Department; therefore, Mr. Williams 
requested disability retirement effective January 1, 1973. It was 
moved by William Manchester and seconded by Captain Carl Davis that 
Earl Williams be approved for pension retirement at $347 per month 
effective January 1, 1973, subject to the Board receiving a letter 
from Mr. Williams stating his request, and that the Secretary be 
instructed to so notify the Trust Officer. Motion carried unanimously. 

It was moved by Captain Karl Davis and seconded by William Manchester 
that David Johnson, son of Robert E. Johnson, deceased, and Marilyn 
Johnson, be dropped from the Police Pension Fund on May 27, 1973, at 
which time he will have reached the age of 16 years. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

There being no other business to come before the Board, the meeting 
adjourned. 
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Neva B. Lockhart 
Secretary, 
Police Pension Board 



ADDRESS  ALL 

COMMUNICATIONS  TO THE 

CHIEF OF POLICE 

CITY OF 611111111 Junmon 
POLICE  DEPARTMENT 

GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

December 28, 1972 

POLICE PENSION BOARD 

In the month of August, 1972, I suffered congestive 
heart failure and was placed on sick leave.  I have not 
been able to return to work since. 

According to my doctor, Dr. Terrell C. Moritz, I 

will not be able to return to active duty with the City 

Police Department. 

In view of the above circumstances, I request that I 

be placed on disability retirement effective January I, 1973. 

Earl Williams 

PATROLMAN 
EW:tp 



ADDRESS ALL 
COMMUNICATIONS TO THL 

CHIEF OF POLICE 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION 
POLICE DEPARTMENT 

GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

December 23, 1972 

Police Pension Board 
Grand Junction, Colorao 

Attention: Captain Carl A. Davis 
Police Representative 

Dear Sirs, 

On January 6, 1973 I will reach my 5511  birthday. At the same time 
I will have completed nearly twenty five years of police service. 
My age and service will make me eligible for retirement under the 
provisions of the police pension law on this date. 

Therefore, I request that you consider this as an application for 
retirement to be effective on January 6, 1973. 	I also request 
that I be compensated for my accrued vacation and sick leave as 
of that date. 

Respectfully, 

L-41:5€-11  
Fred Landry 
Detective 



POLICE PENSION BOARD MINUTES 

January 27, 1972 

The Police Pension Board met in the Conference Room at City Hall 
at 9:15 A.M. Thursday, January 27, 1972. 

Present were City Manager Richard N. Gray, Chairman of the Board; 
Finance Director William Manchester, Treasurer of the Board; Captain 
Carl Davis, Police Department Representative; City Clerk Neva B. 
Lockhart, Secretary; Harvey M. Rose, Personnel Director; and Richard 
Smith, Trust Officer of the First National Bank. 

The purpose of the Board meeting was to receive the annual Policemen's 
Pension Fund Report from Richard Smith, Trust Officer. Chairman Gray 
called the meeting to order. 

Mr. Smith reported that approximately $18,000 had been invested 
during 1971. The annual appreciation for the period was 13 percent. 

There being no other business to come before the Board, the meeting 
adjourned at 9:30 A.M. 

Neva B. Lockhart 
Secretary to the Board 


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4

